

## ROTARY CLUB OF HARARE DAWN DISTRICT 9210 ZIMBABWE



February 4th 2019

The Board of Trustees
Physionet UK

Attention: Mr P Thompson

Dear Physionet UK

On behalf of The Rotary Club of Harare Dawn and of literally hundreds of recipients I would like to express our sincere thanks and appreciation for the donated wheelchairs and orthopedic equipment.

A report has been prepared and sent, but represents but a small sample of both the physical and mental relief and joy that the distribution of these items has achieved across all ages and all disadvantaged. I am pleased to report that the impact was particularly successful in the rural areas amongst the poorest of the poor who most needed the items.

Our country reportedly has a shortfall nationwide of 20,000 wheelchairs and if you could see the flood of requests from every corner and charitable organization you would believe that staggering number.

We have every intention of looking to scale up this project and as soon as we have resources we will contact you to ascertain whether Physionet is able to assist further.

Please be assured that our Rotary Club has taken every opportunity to mention that distribution was done by us locally on behalf of Physionet UK. Thank you again for your generous support!

Sincerely,

David Whatman President Rotary Club of Harare Dawn

> P O Box MP 383, Mount Pleasant, Harare, Zimbabwe Club Meeting Wednesday's: 6.45 for 7.00am Rotary Centre, cnr Fife Avenue / Colquhoun Street, Harare, Zimbabwe